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Ref:  SC000197 
Date:  30 May 2022 
 
Chief Executive Officer 
West Wimmera Shire Council 
PO Box 201 
EDENHOPE     VIC     3318 
  
Via email: council@westwimmera.vic.gov.au  
 
 
PORTLAND LANE – ROAD CLOSURE 
 
Please refer to the attached plan OP125970 showing the area of Government Road within Parish of Boikerbert 
and Murrandarra. It is Departmental intentions/proposal to close this area of unused road and sell Crown 
Allotment 2012 to adjoining land holder.  
 
To proceed with Road Closure and to deal with other necessary dealing, consent of the Council to close the 
road pursuant to Section 349 of the Land Act 1958 is required.  If Council have no objections to closure of 
Portland Lane as shown on the attached plan marked OP125970, could you please sign and return the attached 
“Consent to Closing of Road” form to this office.   
 
The Department appreciate any other comments Council may have in relation to this proposal. 
 
Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact me on 0439 029 909 or via email at 
publicland.horsham@delwp.vic.gov.au 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
Danielle Fowler 
Senior Program Officer 
Land & Built Environment – Grampians Region 
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